
 1 

 St. Mary’s School Newsletter 
 Always faithful to God, ourselves and others in the spirit of the Presentation tradition. 

 St. Mary’s is committed to Child Safety and the inclusion of all children. 

 Respect Ourselves  -  Respect Others  -  Respect our Environment 

Term 1 - Week 5 - Friday 3 March, 2023 

Phone    -   02 6032 9284 

Web       -   http://www.smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Email      -   principal@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

75-89 High Street, Rutherglen, Vic, 3685 

PO Box 146 

Office Hours  -  8.00am  -  4.00pm 

PBIS Expectations:  Expectations During Sport 

The School Photographer 

This Sunday is the 2nd Sunday of 
Lent 

 

 

   

During Lent I will share with you some  stories of people and villages being 
transformed thanks to the support of CARITAS and Project Compassion. 

 

Laxmi’s Story: Laxmi lives with her mother and siblings in Jajarkot, 
one of the least developed districts in the remote Karnali province, 
with almost half of the population living below the poverty line. 
 

Tragedy struck when Laxmi was 10-years-old. Her father, who 
worked hard to pay for his children’s education, passed away.   
Laxmi was devastated. She used to love to go to school but for the 
first time she stopped attending her classes. 
 

Before her father’s passing, Laxmi joined a child's club at her 
school that was run with the support of Caritas Nepal, through the 
Nepal Livelihoods and Resilience Program. Child's clubs support 
students to develop their speaking, writing and leadership skills 
through extracurricular activities. 
 

Thanks to the support of her child's club, Laxmi was encouraged to 
resume her education. She became an active member of her child's 
club, where she developed the skills and confidence to become a 
leader, advocating for clean water taps at her school.  
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IMPORTANT REMINDERS 
 

Absenteeism - Our Legal Requirement 
 
It is a legal requirement that all schools must follow up any daily unexplained absences by 9.30 am. 
 
If your child is going to be away from school or arriving late for any reason the school must be  
notified. The simplest way to do this is through PAM. 
 
If your child is an unexplained absence you will receive an SMS asking you to contact the school and a 
phone call if necessary. If there is no answer then the emergency contacts for your family will be con-
tacted and then if there is still no answer the police are contacted. These steps are followed to  
ensure that we know that your child is safe. 

Easter Raffle: 
Could all families please start sending in some Easter eggs and 
Easter themed gifts for our Easter Raffle to be drawn  on 5th 
April, 2023. The more donations we receive the more Easter 
hampers we can make up as prizes. Easter raffle tickets will be 
sent home on March 20, with more available on request. 

 

2023 School Closure Days: 

1. 31st March  Staff attending Maths Conference (Melbourne) 

2. 26th May  STEM Focus 

3. 6th Nov   Report Writing Day 

Assembly Next Week:  Thursday 9th March at 3pm in the hall.  
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Swimming Carnival: 

 

What a great day we had for our swimming carnival on Monday. Thanks to all families who were able 
to come along and support all the students. Well done to Donaghy who were the overall House      
winners on the day. Also well done to Ryan Moore who was the 2023 May Baring Winner. 
 
Once again it was great that Frank Baring was able to turn up and share a little of the history behind 
the May Baring trophy and its strong link to our school. 
 
Also a big special mention to Emily Morris for the great organization of the sports both before and on 
the day.  
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Swimming Carnival - Monday, February 27, 2023 
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Swimming Carnival - Monday, February 27, 2023 
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Time Capsule 2023: 
 

Yesterday at assembly all the students put some 
work into a time capsule that was lowered into its 
resting place in the undercover area. The time    
capsule will be raised again at the end of the year 
and the work given back to each student so they 
can see how much they have improved or grown  
or whether their predictions were correct for 2023. 
I wonder how many predicted the Saints to win the 
Premiership this year!!!!! 

 

Frosty Friday Term 1 & 4: 
 
Every Friday our Senior Catholic Identity Team will be selling frozen 
Zooper Doopers for 50c. The money raised goes to support our  sponsor 
child in the Philippines and to CARITAS. 

 

 

What a Good Spot to Practise Writing  Your            
Numbers!!!! 
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Joseph, Melody, Zoe, Pyper, Luca, Emmerson, Otits, Ava, & Harper 

Well done to this week’s Class Award Winners:  
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Sport Respect Ourselves Respect Others Respect our Environment 

  

 

 Wear school 
sports uniform 

 
 Bring water 

bottle 
 
 Try your best 
 
 Give it a go/be 

prepared to try 
new things 

 
 Be a good sport 
 
 Collect personal 

belongings 

 Listen to       
instructions 

 
 Be a team player 
 
 Respect umpire/

referee’s       
decisions 

 
 Respect rules 

and decisions 
 
 Encourage     

others 
 
 Acknowedge and 

praise others 
 
 Help others   

succeed 

 Ensure sports 
equipment is put 
away 

 
 Correct use and 

storage of sports 
equipment 

 

PBIS: Expectations During Sport  

Have a great weekend 
 

Matt 
 

Well done to this week’s PBIS winners:  

 Jake, Tenley, Luca, Oscar, Madelyn 
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Important Calendar Dates  -  2023 

Term 1 

Monday 13 March    Labour Day Public Holiday  

Friday 24 March     Reconciliation Grade 3 

Friday 31 March     Student Free Day - Staff PD 

Thursday 6 April     Last Day Term 1 for Students 

       (Casual Clothes Day  -  Gold coin donation) 2.30pm finish 

Term 2 

Monday 24 April     First Day  - Term 2 

Friday 26 May     Student Free Day - Stem Focus 

Monday 12 June     King’s Birthday 

Friday 23 June     Last Day Term 2 for Students 

       (Casual Clothes Day  -  Gold coin donation) 2.30pm finish 

Term 3 
Monday 10 July     First Day  - Term 3 

Tuesday 5 September    Grade 3/4 Borambola Camp 

Wednesday 6 September   Grade 3/4 Borambola Camp 

Friday 15 September    Last Day Term 3 for Students 

       (Casual Clothes Day - Gold coin donation) 2.30pm finish 

Term 4 

Monday 2 October    First Day - Term 4 

Wed-Thursday 1-3 November  Grade 5/6 Canberra Camp 

Monday 6 November    Student Free Day - Report Writing Day 

Monday 11 December    Grade 6 Graduation Dinner 

Staff email addresses 

Matt Attwater (Principal)  -  mattwater@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Libby Dickinson (Gr 5/6 teacher) - edickinson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Michael Ratcliffe (Grade 4 teacher) - mratcliffe@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Chris Lamb (Grade 2 teacher)) - clamb@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Emily Morris (Grade 3 teacher)  - emorris@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Wednesday) 

Hannah Kelly (Gr 5/6 teacher) - hkelly@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Sarah Grogan (Foundation/1 teacher) - sgrogan@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Nicole O’Mahony (Learning Diversity Leader) - nomahony@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jane van Zanten (Art/Grade 2)  -  jvanzanten@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Tuesday/Friday) 

Gina Nero (Italian teacher)  -  gnero@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Tuesday) 

Amanda Arnot (Business Manager) - aarnot@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Judy Fah (Reception/Administration) - jfah@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 


